STAFF at the Ark Animal Hospital worked around the clock at the weekend to care for an unwell baby jabiru found in a strange city location.

The sickly, dehydrated creature was first discovered sitting motionless on a vacant block of land along Dick Ward Drive and was brought into the hospital by a member of the public on Saturday.

Ark Aid Wildlife Hospital vice-president Andrea Ruske said veterinary staff put the bird on fluids for two days and ensured it was tube-fed three times a day to maximise its chances of survival.
“We fed the jabiru three times a day with a mixture of fish and high-protein dog food,” she said.
“Feeding the bird was actually quite challenging as their beaks are very sharp and you need two people to do it – one holding the tube and the other holding the bird.” Once well enough to leave the wildlife hospital, Ms Ruske said the jabiru was collected by a volunteer on Monday who would continue to care for the animal once its health had improved even more.
“It survived the first critical 48 hours, so hopefully it will make a full recovery,” she said.

Ms Ruske said this wasn’t the first jabiru to be presented at the hospital, with two others admitted in the short space of just six weeks.“Usually we only see maybe one or two a year, so it’s quite unusual that we’ve had three jabirus in six weeks,” Ms Ruske said.
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Two abandoned baby Jabiru storks have been found in October 2018 beside busy roads and near to death on the 301-hectare Kulaluk Lease. One bird was found behind McDonalds Restaurant on the lease area granted to Larrakia in 1979 and the latest fledgling was found by a passer-by near the Minmarama Village, on the corner of Fitzer Drive and Dick Ward Drive, in a dehydrated state.

Several adult jabiru and brolgas are known to feed in the Kulaluk wetlands, along with many other water birds which apparently have been nesting on the wetlands close to the busy arterial road which cuts through the lease area.

According to Isabella Hood's report in the NT News (16-10-2018, page 11), Ark Aid Wildlife Hospital vice-president Andrea Ruske said veterinary staff tube-fed the birds three times a day with a mixture of fish and high-protein dog food.  “It survived the first critical 48 hours, so hopefully it will make a full recovery,” she said.

“Usually we only see maybe one or two a year, so it’s quite unusual that we’ve had three jabirus in six weeks,” Ms Ruske said.

Any nesting site adjacent to the airport could be affected by fire –fighting chemical runoff a possibility; however, a detailed and scientific study has never been made of the of the varied bird and animal life on the Kulaluk Lease Area. The discovery of two starving young jabiru storks makes a wildlife study an urgent priority, including measuring any possible chemical pollution on the lease.

[Note: the attached photograph is from the NT News, illustrating a similar jabiru rescue in the Kakadu Nation Park in December 2017].

